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Private and Special Laws 

OF THE 

ST ATE OF MAINE 

As Passed by the Ninety-fourth Legislature 

1949 



MONEYS FOR OVERDRAFTS IN STATE PARK COMMISSION 793 

PRIVATE AND SPECIAL. 1949 CHAP. 91 

'Sec. 3~ Widows, children and dependents, provisions for. The city of 
Portland is further authorized to provide. by ordinance, for the payment to 
the widow of any member of its police or fire department. who has lost his 
life in the performance of his duty. an annuity e4i payable ~ monthly install­
ments in which said installments shall be not more than t',vefity Bye 8:01l8:FS 

$50 per month. so long as she remains a widow and in need of such annuity. 
If a policeman or fireman who has lost his life in the performance of his 
duty leaves no widow, such annuity may be paid to the minor children or 
other persons dependent upon such member of the police or fire department. 
for such period as the city council may determine.' 

Effective August 6, 1949 

Chapter 91 

AN ACT Appropriating Moneys for Anticipated Overdrafts in the State 
Park Commission Due to Insufficient Appropriations. 

Emergency preamble. V.,Thereas. the funds appropriated for the present 
functions of the park commission for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1949 
are insufficient; and 

Whereas, sections 22 to 30, inclusive, of chapter 32 of the revised stat­
utes provide for these functions as a direct obligation of the state; and 

Whereas, in the judgment of the legislature these facts create an emer­
gency within the meaning of the constitution of Maine, and require the 
following legislation as immediately necessary for the preservation of the 
public peace, health and safety; now, therefore, 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Emergency appropriation. In order to provide for the necessary ex­
penditures of government for the fiscal year ending June 30. 1949, the fol­
lowing sum or as much thereof as shall be found necessary. as designated 
in the following tabulation, is hereby appropriated out of any moneys in 
the general fund not otherwise appropriated: 

State park commission 

I948-49 

$I,OOO 

Emergency clause .. In view of the emergency cited in the preamble, this 
act shall take effect when approved. 

Effective April S, 1949. 
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